
From: Soura, Christian
To: jragley@ed.sc.gov <jragley@ed.sc.gov>

Date: 7/2/2013 1:46:44 PM
Subject: Getting Together

                It’s not much notice (and you may well be taking some well-deserved post-session time off), but do you have 
a couple minutes either tomorrow or Friday for me to come by with Valerie Sakimura and Rachel Card (and possibly 
Josh)?
 

We’re already a little ways into the process of outlining the FY 2014-15 Executive Budget, along with the 
related policy initiatives, so I wanted to (1) share some of our first thoughts, (2) get a sense of what you might be 
advocating next year…although I know it’s early…and (3) talk a bit about what kind of data we’re hoping to get our 
hands on, as we continue our research.

 
It wouldn’t be anything formal…just kind of a hello/kick-off meeting.  Thanks.
 

CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
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